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WHAT ARE YOU 

AFRAID OF? 
 

     I just finished reading a book by Dr. David 

Jeremiah entitled: ñWhat Are You Afraid Of?ò It 
really spoke to me because sometimes I wake up 
about 3 or 4 in the morning with something on my 
mind. It is usually a concern for a family member or 
someone in the church. Dr. Jeremiah points out that 
most of our fears are about “what might happen.”  
     As I listen to the members of our church, I hear 
about fears of failure, loneliness, lack of finances, 
major illness, etc. I have discovered that most 
people are afraid of something. But the Apostle Paul 
tells us that ñGod has not given us the spirit of fear; 
but of power and of love, and of a sound mind.ò So if 
God is good and loving (and He is), and if God is all-
powerful (and He is), and if God has a purpose and a 
plan for us (and He does), then there is no reason to 
fear anything, for God is in control of everything. 
     God tells us in His Word more than 300 times 
ñnot to fear.ò The word ñafraidò occurs more than 200 
times and the word ñfearò more than 400 times. More 
than 200 individuals in Scripture are said to have 
been afraid. In the New Year, I would like to share 
with you some of the things I have been learning 
from the Word of God along with Dr. Jeremiah’s 
insights. 
 
See You Sunday, 
Lem 
 

F.Y. I. (For Your Information) 
By Sylvia Brown, Editor 

 

All of our elders are invited to come and join our 

pastor in prayer at 9:30 each Sunday morning as 
we prepare for the day ahead. 

 

 

New Yearôs Day 

Tuesday, January 1, 2019 

Office Closed 

 

 

 

 

 

Season of Epiphany Begins 

Sunday, January 6 
 

 

 

Birthdays for January 
Treygan Upchurch     1 
Lugene Compton     3 
Jarret Stewart      4 
Michelle Goodman     8 
Jean Light Kinyon   14 
Carol Cherwaty, Janna Clapp, Adalynn 
Dejournette    15 
Chris Scott    16 
Stephanie Merrick, Kris Parker  18 
John Stacey    19 
Kristi Merritt    20 
Bracken Davis    21 
Joe Cherwaty    23 
Howard Davis    24 
Martie & Myrna Stephens  25 
Grayson Dalton    27 
Geordie Mabes    30 
  

Anniversaries for January 
Melvin and Faye Wood   20 

Service for January 
 

Communion  
  6 – Tobi & Chesni Hopper 
13 – Marilyn Hardison/Mike & Kim Gray 
20 – Mary Barrett/Kinleigh Blackwell  
27 – Clay Perkins/Noah Dalton 

Note: You do not have to be here early to prepare 

communion.  We have a volunteer who does 

A LINE FROM LEM 
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that. You are only responsible for cleaning up 

after service. 

 

Deacons 

Bill Bailey 
Marilyn Hardison 
Nicole Wade 
Annette White 
 

Elders 

Mary Barrett 
Lucille Morris  
 

Money Counters 
Paul and Annette White 
 

Greeters   
  6 – Marilyn Hardison 
13 – Barbara Spurlin 
20 – Lucille Morris 
27 – Mary Barrett 

Worship Leader   

  6 – Annette White 
13 – Bill Koontz 
20 – Heather Wakefield 
27 – Lem Hardison 

Childrenôs Church     

  6 – Debra Moore/Maddie Boothe 
13 – Barbara Spurlin/Sierra Butler  
20 – Mary Lee Perkins/Glenda Clark  
27 – Michelle Walker/Ethan Wade  

 

Youth Teachers 
Lugene Compton 
Beth Lewis 

Bulletin Board for January/February 

Outreach Committee 
 

Note:  If you are unable to be present on your 

designated Sunday for any of the above 

services, please call someone to fill in for you. 

 

Flowers 
If you would like to provide flowers in honor or 
memory of someone, please call the church office 
and let our secretary know the date and all pertinent 
information. (Please note that there are standing 
dates for Easter lilies and poinsettias at Christmas) 
 

Service Opportunities: 

Cooperative Christian Ministries 

(CCM)  
By Sylvia Brown, Editor 
 

The CCM food pantry is located at the Leaksville 

Moravian Church.  The food pantry is open 9:30-
12:00 on Wednesday and Thursday mornings. 
Those in need should just go to the church and they 
will be assisted once a 
month. 

We are asked to bring 

food on the first Sunday of 

each month and place it in 

the box in the hallway.    There is always a need for 2 

lb. bags of sugar & flour, peanut butter and jelly, 

rice, powdered or canned milk, cereal, crackers, 

and all canned goods, especially meats, soups, 

and fruits. 

CCM is more than a food pantry. You may also 
give monetary donations to help clients with 
medications, utilities, rent, and for purchasing extra 
food.  These can be put in a pew envelope and 
marked for CCM on the outside or send your 
donations to PO Box 931, Eden, NC 27289-0931.  
All of your donations, food and funds, are greatly 

appreciated. 

Thank you to Barney and Lou Strutton for 
delivering our donations to the food closet each 
month! 

Salvation Army Service 

We are serving meals at the Salvation Army on the 
3rd and 5th Fridays each month.  This month our date 

will be Friday, January 18.  Our thanks to those who 
serve so faithfully.  If you would like to volunteer to 
help with this ministry, please see Bobbie Hill. 

Special Happeningsé  
By Sylvia Brown, Editor 

 
Our Chancel Choir and guest soloist, Gina Carter 
Kingston, presented their Christmas Cantata on 
December 2.  Our minister, Lem Hardison, read the 
narration. It was an inspirational service. 
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Many of us enjoyed the fellowship and food at the 
Hardisons’ Open House on December 2.  We 
appreciate their hospitality! 
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Youth Yak. . .  

By Beth Lewis 

 
Our youth Christmas program was moved to 
December 23 due to weather.  
 There was a hot dog luncheon following this service 
in the fellowship hall.  Everyone had a good time of 
fellowship.  Watch for pictures in the next newsletter 
and in our other social media. 
 

Women at Work. . .  

Christian Womenôs 

Fellowship (CWF) 
By Faye Wood, President    
    

 

The CWF Christmas Party was held on December 
4, at the home of Sylvia Wilson.  Everyone enjoyed a 
fun time of fellowship and good food! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The CWF has boxed greeting cards (priced on 

box) and Danny Duzit scrubbing pads ($2.00 
each) on sale.   These may be purchased from any 
member of the CWF.  Money can be given to 
Michelle Walker or the church office.  These items 
are in the closet just beyond the coat rack in the 
hallway.   
 

Men at Work. . .  
 

Christian Menôs Fellowship 

(CMF)  

By Charles Washburn, President 
 

Our next stew will be on Saturday, February 2, 

2019.  This date has been changed due to a 
scheduling conflict. Stew orders may be given to 
Michelle Walker or you may pre-order as listed 
below.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The CMF will meet again on Monday, January 14, 

2019 at 6:30 p.m. at Church Street Station.  All of 
our men are encouraged to attend.  Prayer meeting 
will be at 6:00 p.m.  
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A Word from the Board 
By Heather Wakefield, Board Chair 
 

Congratulations to Thomas Knight! 
Thomas was recognized on Sunday, December 16 
after graduating from East Carolina University on 
December 14. There was also a picture display on 
the bulletin board.  He received a Master of Business 
Administration degree with a certificate in 
Management Information Systems.  His future plans 
are to obtain a position in the business, marketing, or 
technology fields.  Our best wishes to Thomas in 
all of his future endeavors. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Sunday, December 2, in our annual 
congregational meeting, the following people were 
approved to serve: 

Deacons 2019-21 are Jo Dell Murphy, Nicole 

Wade, and Sylvia Wilson. 

Elders 2019-21 are Debra Moore and Heather 

Wakefield. 

We will have an ordination service on Sunday, 

January 13. 
The 2019 proposed budget was also approved. 
 

The next meeting of the board will be on Monday, 

January 21, at 6:30 p.m.  All committee chairs are 
encouraged to attend or send a report from your 
committee.  Prayer meeting will be at 6:00 p.m. 

  

The Worship Committee will meet on Sunday, 

January 13 immediately following the worship 
service. 
 

Our Blankets+ emphasis will be on Sunday, 

January 20.  Watch for more information! 
 

The Thursday Bible Study group meets each 

Thursday at 11:00 a.m. in the conference room.  
Come and join them for Bible study and prayer. 
 
We are still participating in a 

fundraiser with Recycling 

Fundraiser (formerly 

EcoPhones), which will accept inkjet cartridges, all 

cell phones, all tablets, and select other portable 

electronic devices.  If you have any of these items 
you would like to donate, drop them in the box in the 
corner of the Communion Room.  Please support 
our church by recycling your used electronics.  See 
Thomas Knight if you have any questions. 
 

Join us for our Fellowship Reception, each 

Sunday, 10:30-10:55 a.m. in the fellowship hall.  
Doughnuts, biscuits, and drinks are available, along 
with great fellowship before worshiping together.  

 

Each Monday night some of our members are 
meeting at the church to pray for our church.  We 
share prayer concerns and Bible study, pray, and 

share communion beginning at 6:30 p.m.  Come, 

join us! 
 

REMEMBER THESE IN YOUR 

PRAYERS: (*NSCC members)    
 

Immediate Needs: 
Remington Armga – child with brain cancer – added 

to prayer list by LaRue & Dee Roberts 
Mike & Jenifer Avina – 2282 Price Road 
Laura Brown – Sylvia’s sister – 1238 First Street 
*Sandra Davis – stroke – Room 133, UNC 

Rockingham Nursing Center 
Doug Gold – esophageal cancer – Friend/classmate 

of Thomas Knight, 6309 Island View Dr., 
Concord, NC 28025 

Matthew Hammond – Dee Roberts’ son, Stage 4 
Liver Cancer 

Bob & Jeannie Hocutt – 514 Washburn Avenue 
*Pauline Litaker – 443 Morgan Road 
Rev. Todd Millsaps – Former Pastor @ Spray Baptist 

Church – recovering from liver failure – 235 
Berkshire Drive, Christiansburg, VA 24073 

Jillian Nichols – 19 yr. old facing 2nd cancer surgery – 
send cards to Todd Millsaps’ address 
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Mike & Lynda Perry – 407 Lynrock Street 
LaRue Roberts – increasing knee problems – 251 N. 

114th Street, Unit 412, Apache Junction, AZ 
85120 

Roy Sigmon – Angie Strader’s uncle – Room 135, 
UNC Rockingham Nursing Center 

Scott Vestal – 555 Victor Street 
*Louise Washburn – 201 Saturn Drive, Ridgeway, 

VA 24148 
Speedy White – Back problems – 206 Howe Street 
*Faye & *Melvin Wood – 9730 Hwy. 87, Reidsville, 

27320 
 

Ongoing Needs/Homebound: 
Belle Banks – 1305 Wentworth St., Reidsville 
*Judy Barnes – 316 Harry Akers Street 
Bernice “Tootsie” Carter – 714 Church Street 
*Faye Clark – Room 189, UNC Rockingham Nursing 

Center 
Hazel Compton – Roger’s mother – Brian Center 
*Jewel Cooper – Room 103, Jacob’s Creek Nursing 

Center, 1721 Bald Hill Loop, Madison, NC 
27025 

*Betty Eggleston – Room 191, UNC Rockingham 
Rehab/Nursing Center 

*June Gatewood – now living w/Connie & Bill – 408 
Highland Drive 

Jim Good –526 N. Bridge Street  
*Kim Gray – 604-G Lynrock Street 
Shirley Gray – Mike’s mother – 651 Roberts Road  
Malta Hagler – Betty Shively’s cousin/Bill Koontz’s 

aunt – 230 Hidden Valley Drive, Apt. 257 
Gayle Hand – Chris’ mother – Brookdale, 314 W. 

Kings Hwy. 
*Marilyn Hardison – 200 Wilson Street 
Ron Hardison – 200 Wilson Street 
*Obera Harris – 810 McConnell Avenue 
*Marissa Hernandez – 914 Central Avenue 
Ronnie Horsley – Tobi Hopper’s uncle – UNC 

Rockingham Nursing Center 
*Diane Kennon/Chase Stultz – 340 Daniel Adkins 

Street 
*Connie Koontz/*Kathryn Metro – 408 Highland Drive 
Shelvia Koontz – Bill’s mother – Brian Center 
Geneva Lawson – Nursing Home in Banner Elk – 

Severe Dementia 
*Lillie Meeks – Room 15, Brookdale, 314 W. Kings 

Hwy. 
*Vera Mae Morris – Bayberry Inn, #14  
Peggy Pendleton – Room 405, Brookdale, 2931 

Vance Street, Reidsville 
Bobbie Shough – Bayberry, 511 Carolyn Court 
*Van Shropshire – Room 501, Brian Center 
Jill Slaughter – Room 306, Brian Center 
Bill Southard – Brenda’s Husband – 1144 Ellett Ave. 
*John Stacey – 1106 Harris Street 

*Frances Stephens – Cancer/Hospice Care – 14529 
Saturn Circle, Bloomington, IL 61704 

Martie Stephens – Alzheimer’s Unit at same Nursing 
Center that Frances is in.  Use Same Address 

*Nathan Townsend – 241 Turner Drive, Unit C, 
Reidsville 

Patsy Vestal – 640 E. Stadium Drive  
 *Charles Washburn – 201 Saturn Dr., Ridgeway, VA 

24148 
*Foot & *Harriet Washburn – 1229 Harris Street 
Joan Washburn – Charles’ sister-in-law - Brian  
   Center, 226 N. Oakland Ave. 
Joyce White – Frankie’s mother/Nancy’s sister – 206 

Howe Street  
 

Also Remember: Jeremy Stewart and others in the 
military 

 
 

Coming in February, 2019 é  

Sat., Feb. 2 - Stew 

Sun., Feb. 17 ï Valentine Sunday; Meal after 

service 

Sun., Feb. 17-Sun., Feb. 24 ï Week of 

Compassion  

 

 

CONNECT WITH US:  
northspraychristianchurch.com 

facebook.com/NorthSprayCC 

twitter.com/NorthSprayCC 

 
Our Staff: 

Lem Hardison, Pastor                                  
lhardison@northspraychristianchurch.com 

Sylvia Brown, Church/Financial Secretary    
sbrown@northspraychristianchurch.com 

Susan Cunningham, Pianist 
scunningham@northspraychristianchurch.com  
Thomas Knight, Tech. Services Coordinator          

tknight@northspraychristianchurch.com 

General Church e-mail                                       
info@northspraychristianchurch.com 

 

Office hours: Mon.-Thurs., 8:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.northspraychristianchurch.com/
http://facebook.com/NorthSprayCC
http://twitter.com/NorthSprayCC
mailto:lhardison@northspraychristianchurch.com
mailto:sbrown@northspraychristianchurch.com
mailto:scunningham@northspraychristianchurch.com
mailto:tknight@northspraychristianchurch.com
mailto:info@northspraychristianchurch.com
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A Letter from the Editor: 
By Sylvia Brown 

 
On January 17, 2019 I will begin my 19th year as your 
secretary here at North Spray Christian Church.  I 
wanted to take this opportunity to express to you 
what a great joy it is for me to serve my Lord and to 
serve you through my work here.  I also want to 
encourage you as we enter a New Year together.  
There is a hymn in the Baptist Hymnal that I have 
sung all my life entitled, “Serve the Lord with 
Gladness.”    The song goes like this: 
 
Serve the Lord with gladness in our works and ways, 
Come before His presence with our songs of praise; 
Unto Him our Maker we would pledge anew 
Lifeôs supreme devotion to service true. 
 
Serve the Lord with gladness thankful all the while 
For His tender mercies, for His loving smile: 
Blessed truth enduring, always just the same, 
We will serve with gladness and praise His name. 
 
Serve the Lord with gladness, this shall be our theme 
As we walk together in His love supreme: 
Listening, ever listening for the still small voice, 
His sweet will so precious will be our choice. 

 
 
 
 

North Spray Christian Church  
(Disciples of Christ) 
521 Washburn Avenue 
Eden, NC  27288 
Phone (336) 623-2371 
Website: northspraychristianchurch.com  
Rev. Lemuel M. Hardison, Minister 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Chorus: 
Serve Him with gladness, enter His courts with song; 
To our Creator true praises belong:   
Great is His mercy, wonderful is His name, 
We gladly serve Him, His great love proclaim. 
 ©1931 B.B. McKinney, Broadman Press 

 
Will you, along with me, pledge anew in 2019 to 
make this our theme?   To serve the Lord with 
gladness in our works and ways… to listen for His 
voice… to make His will our choice and proclaim His 
great love? The Lord has blessed us greatly in the 
last year.  May we continue to love and serve 
together in gratitude for His blessings! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://northspraychristianchurch.com/

